
MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE, TRANSPORT, REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT 

AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

 

Question No. 102 

Mr Garth Hamilton MP, asked the Minister for Infrastructure, Transport, Regional 

Development and Local Government, in writing, on 23 March 2023: 

1. Will the Government honour the existing City Deal commitments, including the 

contribution valued at $668 million for projects across South East Queensland. 

2. Will the City Deal deliver $25 million for the Toowoomba Railway Parklands project; if 

so, when will this funding be provided to the Toowoomba Regional Council for the 

project to commence. 

 

Ms King - The answer to the honourable Member’s question is as follows: 

1. The Australian Government has committed to honour existing and funded City and 

Regional Deal commitments including a contribution valued at $668 million for projects 

across south east Queensland (SEQ). 

2. Through the SEQ Deal, the Australian and Queensland Governments and the 

Toowoomba Regional Council have committed $25 million to explore options for the 

regeneration of the Toowoomba Railway Parklands Priority Development Area to 

increase housing availability. 


